
Cyngor Cymuned Llangybi Community Council

https://www.cyngor-llangybi-council.org.ukMay 2020 (Zoom)

Councillors held a Zoom meeting online on the 14th May 2020 with Cllr Eryl Evans presiding, apologies
were received from Cllr Gwyther, Cllr Duffee, Cllr D Davies, and Cllr O Davies were absent and Cllr Pugh-
Davies does not have an email address

 

MATTERS ARISING FROM APRIL’S MEETING

No response to the letters sent out.  Council have been in touch and registering some phone numbers for
their records.

SILIAN

The common - in Silian has a serious problem with dog fouling.  Cllr Holgate advised that Llangybi had a
similar issue a few years ago and had the environment agency out, they had a leaflet drop and will look for
the originals for us to see.  It did not make a difference in the village as the dogs in Llangybi were mainly
unattended.  Cllr Evans and Cllr Coviello said that this was not the case in Silian.  If a bin is purchased,
who will empty it?  Cllr Evans recalls that somebody was willing, Cllr Coviello and Cllr Evans will sort this
out.  It was requested by Cllr Evans that the Community Council was willing to fund the purchase of the
bin, Cllr Holgate proposed this and seconded by Cllr Cairns.  Cllr Coviello will purchase it and clerk to
reimburse and Cllr E Evans will organise the fixing of it to a lamp post.

Planning at Gelligwenyn – Cllr Coviello declared an interest as it is his neighbour, a planning application
has gone in for a mobile home, a query was sent in by the clerk to see if this was for the mobile that was
already there or for a new one, no response as yet! Clerk to send a prompt to the council and copy in Cllr
O Davies.

Clerk to send an email to Cllr O Davies to report that locals have shown concerns regarding the field in
Coxhead where the entrance has moved, has planning permission been given? and there is a mess in the
field where a business seems to be running, is there a licence?

AUDIT

Clerk will continue with the audit and get Mrs Laura Jones to do the Internal Audit.

AGM

Clerk to investigate the procedure for this year.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cllr E Evans is dealing with the ‘Butterfly pack’ and will meet with them.

Clerk to get a cheque signed to reimburse her for the stamps £161.20, dog waste bin £114.54 and
envelopes £7.02. Totalling £282.76.

 

Next Zoom meeting Tuesday 23rd June at 7.30p.m.
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